Freedom of Information Act 2000 – supporting living
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.
You asked:
1) The number of physically and mentally disabled people housed in supported living,
2) The number registered as waiting for housing in supported living,
3) The expectation of demand for housing in supported living (e.g. juveniles turning 18 over the next 2 years)
3) The trend in the first two from 2015 – current.

I would define supported living as housing with supported living services specifically for those with learning difficulties, mentally or physically disabled occupants.  A carer may live on site but this is not a necessity.
As a suggestion, please provide the information in the form:

1) Currently housed



2014

2015

2016

2017

2018*
Physically & 
110

150

172

147

105
Mentally

Disabled in 

Supported Living

*Please note that 2018 is a year to date position as at 18/09/2018

2) Registered as waiting for housing




2014

2015

2016

2017

2018

Physically & 
Mentally

Disabled in 

Supported Living

We do record data relating to contact, assessment and service packages of service users.  However, this is not available to us in a format that is reportable for the benefit of this response. 

To do this accurately, we would have to conduct a manual audit of each referral for supported living accommodation to asses wait times and whether the applicant met the criteria. This would significantly exceed the cost limit as defined by the Freedom of Information Act

Section 12 of the Act allows a public authority to refuse a request for information where the cost of dealing with it would exceed the appropriate limit, which for local government is set at £450 (equivalent to 18 hours of work).

This is therefore a refusal notice under the provisions of Section 12.1 of the Act, the Council estimates that to comply with your request in its current form will exceed the appropriate limit.

3) Anticipated needed housing 




2019

2020

2021

Physically & 
Mentally

Disabled in 

Supported Living

Please note that Leicester City Council are currently reviewing our Supported Living Strategy, and therefore cannot currently respond to this question. We are analysing anticipated housing needs as part of our revised strategy, but this work is ongoing and not suitable for release at this stage

Therefore this information is exempt as it is intended for future publication in line with Section 22 of the Act.  This letter acts as Section 17 refusal notice in respect of this part of your request.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 
Information Governance & Risk Team

Leicester City Council

Legal Services

4th Floor, City Hall 
115 Charles Street

Leicester LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 


